
Dear Friends and Family,

I hope summer has been going well for all of you! This summer I
have been very busy serving at Camp Daniel as a counselor and
worker. Despite some challenges, I have learned so much from
watching the people around me. My campers have been the greatest
blessing to me because they’ve shown me the deepest love I’ve
experienced in a long time. I’ve witnessed the most beautiful and
heart-felt worship in Chapel. Camp Daniel is a place where everyone
can be real and vulnerable because they are loved and accepted no
matter what. This place where friends have become family, where
everyone is treasured, and where I’ve grown the most will be my
home for the next year. I’m super excited to be a year-long intern
beginning August 28!

From a semester at Concordia, to a shortened missions
venture to Italy and then living at home, there have been
many changes for me in the last year. I had made plans to
attend Moody Bible Institute but then I found out that Camp
Daniel was wanting a year-long intern. So after many long
talks with close friends and much prayer, I believed God
was calling me to serve at Camp Daniel and decided to
become an intern! I will still be taking a couple classes
online through Moody as well.

As an intern, I will help lead Special Olympics including bowling and
basketball, host guest groups, help run Weekend Getaways and
summer camps, care for the Camp buildings, and help lead The Hub
Student Ministry and The Mix Community. I’m looking forward to
planning and leading camp programs that develop social, emotional,
and spiritual growth for people with disabilities. I’m hoping to gain new
skills and experiences that can be applied to both current and future
ministry. I believe this experience will increase my love for all people
despite apparent differences and learn more about how people with
disabilities make me more like Jesus. I want to be a blessing to the
campers, volunteers, and staff in this coming year and be open to
what God wants to teach me through others. In the words of one of the
counselor’s, “Our campers are our teachers, and we are the students.”
I love Camp Daniel because I’ve learned to value and love all people
at this place where a diverse array of people are bonded through
Jesus’ love.

Camp Daniel is a Christian organization that provides people with disabilities year-round
opportunities for personal, social, and spiritual growth. All of the Camp Daniel staff are



missionaries to people with disabilities, and as an intern I will also be a missionary which means
I need to raise monthly support to cover my living expenses. I am trusting the Lord to provide
me with the people to financially and spiritually support me. I ask for your financial support
whether that be $10, $20, $50, or $100 a month. One-time donations are also greatly
appreciated.

I greatly appreciate your prayers and support as I begin this new adventure. I look forward to
sharing with you about this experience. Feel free to reach me at 715-701-6363 or
eva@campdaniel.org if you have any questions. God bless you!

Sincerely,
Eva Allard
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